Minutes from the General Meeting Wentworth Falls Garden Club –

Thursday 11th July 2013 –

Wentworth Falls School of Arts Hall  

President- Henry Nelson
- Opened the meeting, welcomed visitors Karen Evans and Corey Kennedy. 

-  Ronn Keen resigned today after many years of service in helping with technical details for General Meetings.  President Henry Nelson thanked Ronn for his generous support of the club and called for a volunteer to replace Ronn in setting up the hall for GM’s. 

-  Everlasting Daisy “Explorers Triumph” on sale to members at Longview Nursery in October.

- Members were reminded to access the website for information re Office Bearers of the club and the Minutes of the previous meeting.

- The Constitution is under review and will be presented to the membership at the next AGM in May 2014.

- A gold coin donation for the RFS would be appreciated at the November GM.
Secretary- Gai Horrocks (standing in for Janice Light)
- GCA Convention, Ballarat Sept. 15-18

- See Secretary if members would like personal copy of DVD of 2013 Crossing of the BM.  2 Members to date: Maureen January and Elizabeth Powell.   

- Leura Garden Festival, Oct. 5-13

- Quota International Parkes Inc, 29th Sept, 8 gardens open in Parkes.
- Spring Garden Fair, Chapel House Rydal, 16 & 17 November.

- Berry Garden Festival, 17-20 Oct, 8 gardens.

- Campbell Rhododendron Garden, Blackheath, 4th Oct- 10 Nov.
- Australian Garden Show. Centennial Parklands, Sept. 5-8. 
Financial Report – Michael Cooper

As per Statement of Accounts 1st June-30th June 2013

Total Funds: $911.35 Total Income: $1567.00 Expenditure: $752.24 Available Funds: $1726.11

Publicity- Narelle Nolan

- Notice in Gazette
- Articles in July N/L: article on speaker Ingrid Nemetz; article by Janine Shoemark “Chelsea Flower Show”; Janine & Peter Shoemark to be Guest Speakers for August GM; Rhubarb to be August edible plant of the month; Companion Planting not topical. 
Library- Carol Conway
- $58 raised from June Silent Auction.
- The DVD of “The Lost Garden of Heligan” recommended to the avid gardener, is in WFGC library.

- Members to help themselves to free copies of garden magazines available in the library. 

Welfare- Henry Nelson
Thank you letter received from Paul Twigg. Maisie Wilkinson in Katoomba Hospital, Welcome back Kevin Craze.  Bob Henson still not well but improving.
Tours & Functions- Sharon & Lynton Phillips

- Charm of Camellias, Yowie Bay, July 12, morning tea at Sharon’s sister’s place.

- A Walk on the Wildside, Bilpin, Sept 20

- A garden ramble Oct 10 TBA

- Irises at Millthorpe Nov 8.

- Christmas Lunch Dec 5.
Garden Tips- Sylvia Smith
Clear paths of grass and autumn leaves; prune Sasanquas, trees, Hydrangeas, Roses to height that will improve the canopy; fertilise bulbs with liquid fertilizer every 2-3 weeks; Snowdrops, Snowflakes, Jonquils, Daffodils, Crocus, Daphne appearing; foliage colour required at this time of season; weed where needed.

Q&A- Anne Tout (Moderator)
Nil in July

Morning Tea

Speaker introduced by Henry Nelson

Ingrid Nemetz, Hellebores.
Hellebores are very hardy plants but will die if manure is placed in the middle, if they are over watered and are attacked by white aphid, which can be controlled by spraying with Confidor.  Feed Hellebores twice a year at the end of spring and end of summer, using Dynamic Lifter and dead head at the very end of summer.  Hellebores like winter sun and should have plenty of light.  Remove some leaves so that light gets into the rhizome to protect from too much summer sun.  Hellebores should be divided in autumn and a fungicide applied to the division then a fertilizer before re-planting.  Only move Hellebores after flowering and fertilise with slow release fertilizer such as 8-month type Thrive, in the spring. 
Meeting closed 12noon
